5/14/2013 OVERISEL TOWNSHIP
Meeting Notes for 5/14/2013

The regular monthly meeting of the Overisel Township Board was held Tuesday, May 14, 2013 at 7:30 pm.
in the Overisel Township Hall. All members were present.
The meeting was called to order by supervisor Russ Van Dam and he opened with prayer.

The minutes of the April 9, 2013 board meeting were read for approval.

Deputy Retamal gave an update on incidents in the two townships, 59 calls- April.
Commissioner Jim Storey gave an update on county activities, 911 fee increased to $2.90/phone.
Fire Chief Ron Horsting gave the fire run report, 6 calls.

Trustee Tom Flokstra gave a fire board report.

1. A motion was made by Pat Reuschel and supported by Harv Jipping to reappoint Ron Horsting as
Fire Chief for two years. Motion Carried.

2. A motion was made by Pat Reuschel and supported by Tom Flokstra to use E-Dispatching for $79/
month after a 30 day trial to see if there will be improved communication. Motion Carried.

3. A motion was made by Renee Hop and supported by Harv Jipping to approve the low bid of
Rieth-Riley to surface 46th St, 140th to 142nd - 1mile and 140th, 48th to 43rd -2.45 miles for
$284,002. Motion Carried.

4. A motion was made by Pat Reuschel and supported by Tom Flokstra to approve the low bid of
Mi Paving to surface 36th St, 146th to north county line - 1.02 miles for $81,665. Motion Carried.

5. A motion was made by Pat Reuschel and supported by Renee Hop to approve the bills.
Motion Carried.

6. A motion was made by Harv Jipping and supported by Tom Flokstra that the meeting stand
adjourned. Motion Carried.

The next regular meeting of the Overisel Township Board will be held Tuesday, June 11, 2013 at 7:30 pm
in the Overisel Township hall.

Renee Hop, Clerk



